
 

 

 

Temple Meadow Newsletter 
Friday 3rd February 2023 

Best regards, Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Gosh we have been busy! So many activities and events have taken place; from a visiting artist; Gurdwara visit; sport  

activities and events; Science event and music showcase as well as Stay and Play in Early Years. 

As you will have seen in our previous newsletter, we were really excited to be a part of the 

Inside/Outside Arts Project as part of our Arts Mark journey. On the 26th January, Alison 

Haynes visited us and completed her first day with Year 3 where they looked at flower seeds 

and completed some observational drawings. Children used water colours, soft pastels and oil 

pastels; to create a coloured image of a flower. 

Thank you to those Parents/Carers that attended the Year 5  

Ukulele Performance. It is always lovely to see children showcasing 

their ability to play musical instruments. 

We were really pleased to invite Ian  

Botwright to Temple Meadow last week to  

deliver an exciting aiming high, Kbot Robotics 

event, to our Year 4 pupils. Children had the  

opportunity to build Kbots, changing the design to 

meet a range of criteria and explore how  

adaptations would allow their Kbot to win in the 

head to head battles. Children explored many  

scientific concepts and had to apply many prior 

science skills to evaluate and improve their  

robotics design linked to friction and weight  

distribution. Pupils demonstrated excellent  

teamwork skills as they had to listen to each  

other’s ideas and work collaboratively to lead their 

team to success. Pupils really enjoyed the day. 

On Tuesday 31st January, Year 2  

visited the Guru Nanak Sikh  

Gurdwara in Smethwick. They were 

lucky enough to have a guided tour 

of the different rooms inside and 

learnt a lot more about the Sikh 

religion. Everyone was so  

welcoming and Year 2 even got to 

share some facts with them about 

their religion after learning about 

Sikhism in R.E. this term. They were 

very impressed. 

On Thursday 2nd February 

some of the children from 

Years 1 and 2 took part in a 

Cricket event at Tipton Sports 

Academy. They took part in 

mini sessions with coaches to 

practise their skills and then 

took part in a mini game of 

cricket against another primary 

school. They were also  

awarded medals for their  

sportsmanship and  

participation throughout the 

morning. 

Pupil Parliament – one of the 

actions from the Well Being 

Charter Mark was well  

underway this week. Myself, 

Head Boys and Head Girls 

along with our Year 5 MPs  

explored all the trophies in 

our trophy cabinet, that make them feel so proud. They helped me get  

everything out; they gave the very dusty cabinet a good clean. I loved how 

they placed them back in; in a way that showcased them. We all agreed that 

they need a meeting with Sport’s Ambassadors and with some teachers so 

that some of these trophies can link to a wider range of subjects and  

attributes we value as a school. I love pupil voice making decisions and  

children setting their own values.  

It has been so lovely to welcome Parents/Carers into our Nursery and Reception classrooms this week to experience our Stay and 

Play sessions. These were really well attended and pupils enjoyed showing their Parents/Carers all the fantastic learning they do at 

school. 

On Monday, we will be sending a letter to Parents/Carers regarding our new Parent’s  

Evening online booking system. Please do take the time to read and digest this. 



 

We have completed a SALTER bid in order to obtain some funding to support our Learn 2 Learn (structured 

learning environment) developments. We created a mood board to demonstrate how the resources purchased 

would support the development of our provision, mostly used by key stage one pupils; including those with 

Special Educational Needs. We have also decided to use some of the resources within our Hub setting, another 

one of our structured learning environments. 

 

Now in school, the additional resources are already having a positive impact on some of our pupils, helping 

them to regulate their emotions and meet their sensory needs.  

         

Salter Bid 





 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what 

you see is always live information. To find the 
dates, simply head to our website, click  

Parents & Carers then Calendar of Dates. 




